






November 23, 2005

Hon. Victor Robles

City Clerk and Clerk of the Council

Municipal Building

New York, NY 10007

Dear Mr. Robles:

Pursuant to Section 37 of the New York City Charter, I hereby disapprove Introductory Number 719, which would fix the salaries of the Public Administrators of the counties within New York City at ninety percent of the amount paid to judges of the Surrogate’s Court of such counties.  

The offices of Public Administrator of the counties within New York City are established and governed by Article 11 of the Surrogate’s Court Procedure Act.  Chapter 751 of the Laws of 2004 amended SCPA §1105 to set the salaries of each Public Administrator at “at least two-thirds of the amount paid to the judges of the surrogate’s court of the counties within the city of New York.” (Emphasis added) 

The SCPA specifically provides that the salaries of the Public Administrators and Deputy Public Administrators, as well as those of subordinate staff, “shall be included annually in the expense budget of the city of New York.” The authority to fix specific expenditures of City agencies, including individual salaries, is vested by the New York City Charter in the Mayor. 

Moreover, the Sponsor’s Memorandum for Chapter 751 of the Laws of 2004 states that the statute was intended to correct “a situation where the Public Administrator is receiving lower compensation than that of other comparable city employees in similar managerial positions”, and would “permit[] the municipality to set the salary of its managerial staff.” Together with the text of SCPA §1105, this indicates the intent of the Legislature that, subject to the previously established minimum salary level, the salaries of Public Administrators within the City be determined in the same way as the salaries of other City managerial personnel. That determination, as noted, lies within the authority of the Mayor.

If enacted, Int. No. 719 would fix the salaries of Public Administrators by legislative action of the City Council, in contravention of the Charter’s existing allocation of budgetary powers. For that reason, the bill would unlawfully curtail the powers of the Mayor and accordingly may not, in the absence of a referendum, be enacted into law. Further, because it is inconsistent with the Charter’s allocation of budgetary powers, the bill would frustrate the legislative intent of the Surrogate’s Court Procedure Act. These legal defects are consistent with the more general concern that bills seeking to fix the salaries of appointed City officials set an unfortunate precedent by inviting those officials to circumvent or undermine the City’s managerial salary structure, with an adverse effect upon fiscal stability and predictability.  

Appropriate City staff can work with the Surrogates and Public Administrators to examine and, if necessary, adjust the salaries of the Public Administrators and their deputies from time to time in light of the City’s overall managerial salary structure, through the same process that applies to other City officials and as part of the budget process as a whole.  Int. No. 719 inappropriately substitutes a legislative fiat for this process.

For the foregoing reasons, I hereby disapprove Introductory Number 719.  







Sincerely,







Michael R. Bloomberg

cc:  Hon. A. Gifford Miller  

	
	
	



